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Honiton Town Council

Policy Committee

Minutes of the Policy Committee held at the Town Council Offices, New Street, Honiton
on the twenty-sixth of November 2012
AGENDA
Members present

	St Michael’s Ward
	St Paul’s Ward

	Cllr Nick Cornwell  (Chairman)
	Cllr Vivienne Ash 

	Cllr Gary Elliot
	Cllr Les Bayliss

	Cllr David Foster
	Cllr Roy Coombs 

	Cllr Peter Halse **
	Cllr Peter Corke 

	Cllr Sharon Pavey
	Cllr Les Lunt

	Cllr John Taylor
	Cllr John Zarczynski

	Cllr Vernon Whitlock
	


** Also District Councillor
In Attendance :
Town Clerk

12/88
To receive apologies for absence

Cllr Allen (P); Cllr Groves (P); Cllr Harman (P); Cllr Howard (S)
Cllr Tirard’s resignation from the Policy Committee was noted. 

12/89
To receive declarations of interest and receipt of requests for new DPI dispensations on items on the agenda

Cllr Ash : Friends of the Beehive (P) – Member
Cllr Pavey : Friends of the Beehive (P) – Member

Cllr Whitlock : Friends of the Beehive (P) - Member

12/90
Standing Orders
Members reviewed the Clerk’s proposals to amend the Council’s Standing Orders to include a procedure on DPI dispensations. It was agreed to recommend the revised Standing Orders to Town Council. 
12/91
Street Market
Members reviewed the draft Memorandum and Articles provided by the Council’s legal advisors with regard to the new company to manage the street market. It was agreed that the Clerk should proceed with this subject to amendments raised by Members, particularly with regard to the Market Charter.
12/92
Beehive Community Complex
a) Governance

The Chairman outlined the recommendations of the Governance Project Group which met on 8 November. It was agreed (with one abstention from Cllr Coombs) to recommend to Town Council that a Company Limited by Guarantee be established, wholly owned by the Town Council but with additional directors from Friends of the Beehive, representing the local community. The company would be supported by an advisory board (incorporating wider community interests) and a range of user groups. 

b) Staffing & Marketing

Members discussed the need for staffing and marketing prior to the opening of the Beehive at the end of 2013. It was agreed that it would be sensible to employ a Centre Manager approximately 6 months prior to the opening but that the funding was still outstanding. It was agreed to ask the Governance Project Group to look at this matter at its meeting on 13 December and make recommendations to the January Town Council meeting. It was also agreed that the Beehive start up should be a standing agenda item for Policy Committee from January. 
c) Liaison with Friends of the Beehive

The Clerk advised that the Friends of the Beehive at its recent AGM had appointed a new committee of trustees. Cllrs Ash, Pavey and Whitlock would continue to attend committee meetings but as non-voting observers. 

d) Project Group for Local Community Groups

It was agreed that a meeting be arranged for early in the new year for invited local community groups to meet with the architect and contractor to go through the plans. It was possible that this group would form the basis for the Advisory Group discussed under item (a).

e) Launch Programmes

It was noted that a number of local organisations had approached the Council with ideas for a launch event. It was agreed that this should be passed to the Centre Manager when appointed. 

12/93
CCTv Policy

Members reviewed the CCTv Policy and, with the exclusion of the word “elected” in section 4, agreed to recommend to Town Council its re-adoption.

12/94
Red Phone Box
Cllr Pavey outlined the work that had been undertaken by a group of councillors in refurbishing the Council’s red phone box. The group had already considered possible relocation sites and the Clerk updated them on previous discussions. It was agreed that the group should continue their work and investigate possible future sites, reporting back to the Policy Committee in due course.

12/95
Parishes Together Funding

On behalf of Cllr Harman, the Clerk reported that the scheme to provide additional equipment for young people was now ready in outline and had been fully discussed with the youth service and local organisations from Honiton and surrounding parishes. It had also received outline support of both Devon County Council and East Devon District Council. There were currently no partnering parishes for the scheme but Cllr Harman was working with two or three parish councils and it was hoped that the partners would be in place before the deadline. The Clerk also reported that, due to the County Council elections in May 2013, the March deadline was being brought forward as the County Councillors would be in purdah when the original date arose; she advised that it would be better to apply by the December deadline. 
The Council expressed its thanks to Cllr Harman for all her hard work and leadership on this project. 
12/96
To close the meeting

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.35pm
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